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ANNUAL ASSOCIATION MEETING APRIL 13 
OFFICERS NOMINATED 
TO LEAD ASSOCIATION 
DURING 1982-83 YEAR 

A slate of officers to lead the Emeriti 
Association for the new year beginning 
July 1, 1982, has been approved by 
the Executive Committee for submis-
sion to the membership at the annual 
meeting on Tuesday, April 13. 

The nominees were proposed by Ro-
bertForbes, chairman of the Nominat-
ing Committee, and were as follows: 

DONALD MORTENSEN for Vice 
President - President Elect. He has 
served for the past two years as a 
Member-at-Large of the Executive 
Committee. 

GEORGE MANN for Secretary. He 
has served by appointment for the lat-
ter part of the year as a replacement 
for Keith Gummere. 

EDWARD NELSON and JANE 
MATSON for 2-year terms as Mem-
bers-at-Large of the Executive Com-
mittee. 

Nelson, who retired the past year as 
Professor of Finance in the School of 
Business and Economics, will be new 
to the Executive Committee. Matson 
served the past year as a replacement 
for Al Tuohino when he was elected 
Treasurer. 

MICHAEL GRISAFE, Vice Presi-
dent—President Elect the past year, 
succeeds automatically to the Presi-
dency. 

SIDNEY ALBERT and LESLIE 
CROMWELL will be serving the sec-
ond year of their 2-year terms as Mem-
bers-at-Large of the Executive Commit-
tee, and ALVIN TUOHINO will be 
serving his second year as Treasurer. 

ALICE THOMPSON will continue 
on the Executive Committee as Im-
mediate Past President. 

GUEST SPEAKER 

Juanita Mantovani 

Dean of Undergraduates 
Studies Possesses 
Multiplicity of Talents 

Dean Juanita Mantovani, who came 
to Cal State L.A. from the University 
of Southern California is a multi-talent-
ed person. 

At USC, she was serving as Assistant 
Dean of Humanities and Chairman of 
the Ethnic Studies Department. She 
has teaching experience in Humanities, 
English, American Literature and Li-
beral Studies. 

Dr. Mantovani has been active in 
community-based television. She is also 
an accomplished musician, as an ac-
companist and vocal soloist and as a 
church organist. 

All of Dr. Mantovani's degree are in 
English, with a B.A. at Marymount, an 
M.A. from UCLA, and a Ph.D from 
USC. 

SESSION SCHEDULED 
AS LUNCHEON AFFAIR 
IN UNIVERSITY UNION 

The annual meeting of the Emeriti 
Association will be held on Tuesday, 
April 13, in Room 216AB of the Uni-
versity Student Union on the Cal State 
L.A. campus. It will be a luncheon 
affair, beginning at 12 noon. 

Featured speaker at the meeting will 
be Dr. Juanita Mantovani, the new 
Dean of Undergraduates Studies who 
joined the academic administrative 
staff at Cal State last September. 
Speaking on "Education for Change", 
she will report to the emeriti faculty 
on the latest innovations in the aca-
demic offerings and requirements at the 
University. 

This being the annual business meet-
ing of the Emeriti Association, there 
will be brief reports by President Alice 
Thompson and other officers on the 
accomplishments of the Association 
during the past year. There will also 
be an election of officers of the Asso-
ciation for the coming year. 

Reservations for the luncheon will 
be required. They may be made by 
writing Michael Grisafe at his home 
address, 919 South Leaf Avenue, West 
Covina, CA 91791, or by phoning him 
at (213) 919-3876. Cost of the luncheon, 
to be paid at the door, will be approx-
imately $5.50. 

Barbara Clark Chosen 
For '82 Trustees Award 

Barbara J. Clark, Professor of Edu-
cation with the Department of Special 
Education, has been nominated as the 
University's candidate for the Out-
standing Professor Award of the Trus-
tees of The California State University 
for 1982. 

Dr. Clark has a distinguished record 
of achievement in the field of educa-
tion for gifted children. 



Emeriti Are Invited 
To Attend Honors 
Convocation April 30 

Emeriti faculty are invited to join 
President Rosser and the University 
faculty in saluting high-achievement 
students at the 21st Honors Convoca-
tion on Friday, April 30, at 8 p.m. in 
the gymnasium. Emeriti are encour-
aged to attend in academic attire and to 
join in the academic procession. Those 
doing so are asked to notify Grand 
Marshal Don Nielson in the School of 
Educatoin (phone 224-3666) by April 5. 

The convocation speaker will be Dr. 
Albert Hibbs, Director of the Jupiter 
Project at Jet Propulsion Laboratory. 

The formal ceremonies will be pre-
ceded by an informal reception in the 
music patio beginning at 6:30 p.m. 

Awards to dean's list students, win-
ners of freshman honors at entrance, 
and scholarship recipients will be made 
at individual school ceremonies earlier 
in the day. Recognized at the Honors 
Convocation will be recipients of 
Alumni Certificates of Honor for dis-
tinguished achievement within academ-
*c departments. 
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CAMPUS CALENDAR I 

Faculty Colloquium 
Emeriti faculty are extended a cor-

dial invitation to attend the lecture 
series being presented during the Spring 
Quarter by the Faculty Colloquium. 
Presentations take place on Thursday 
afternoons, 3-5 p.m., in the University 
Club. 

The schedule of distinguished speak-
ers is as follows: 

April 15—Dr. Milton Stern, Profes-
sor of Music, "Richard Wagner and 
Love". 

May 6—Dr. Terry Kandal, Associate 
Professor of Sociology, "Treatment of 
`The Women Question' by Classical 
Sociologists". 

May 27—Dr. Butrus Abd Al-Malik, 
Professor of History, "The Literary 
Impact of Egypt on the the West". 

* * * 

Salute to the President 
A "Salute to the President", honor-

ing Dr. James Rosser, will be held at 
the Los Angeles Athletic Club on Sa-
turday, May 8. Sponsored by the Uni-
versity Black Support Group, it will 
raise money for scholarships and spe-
cial programs for minority and disad-
vantaged students. 

Actress, singer and dancer Kellee 
Patterson will headline the entertain-
ment, along with the Cal State L.A. 
Jazz Ensemble. There will be dancing 
after dinner. 

Reservations ($100 per person) may 
be made through the University De-
velopment Office, phone 224-3273. 

* * * 

Friends of Music Auction 
What bettter way to recover from 

income tax filing than attending the 
annual Friends of Music Auction April 
14! Phyllis Diller is honorary chair of 
the event, which will feature memora-
bilia, clothing and works of art donated 
by Hollywood celebrities. Preview at 
6 p.m., auction at 8. Admission $5; 
wine and light refreshments. 

University Takes Step 
To Form PBK Chapter 

In preparing to apply for a charter 
for a chapter of Phi Beta Kappa, na-
tional honor society, the University is 
taking steps to identify all PBK mem-
bers on its faculty. Documentation of 
all PBK members on faculty is required 
as part of the petitioning process. 

Association and Senate 
Committees engage 
In Productive Session 

The Executive Committee of the 
Emeriti Association had a most suc-
cessful session of an hour and a half 
with the Executive Committee of the 
Academic Senate on February 17. 

Among the wide range of topics 
discussed were assistance of emeriti in 
counseling students in the new Advise-
ment Center, involvement of emeriti in 
the pre-retirement sessions conducted 
by the Personnel Office for faculty, 
eligibility of emeriti representation on 
University committees. 

There was also discussion of the need 
for further clarification of the policy 
involving granting of emeriti status, and 
the Association was invited to submit 
ideas and recommendations. 

The Senate Committee endorsed with 
enthusiasm the proposal for an annual 
Emeriti Day on campus. It was agreed 
that the celebration should begin with 
the fifth anniversary of the founding 
of the Emeriti Association on February 
9, 1983. 

The two bodies agreed that another 
joint session should be held during the 
Fall Quarter of 1982. 

The Editor Would Like 
To Hear From You Folk 

Have you missed the "Professional 
and Personal" feature in recent issues? 
Actually, there was neither time nor 
space to include this item in this issue, 
but our source file of communications 
from you is nearly depleted. Let us 
hear from you, please. 

How about you who are travelers 
sending in some tips about some of 
the unusually interesting experiences 
you have had? 

We Want You to Know 
If you are one of that small number 

(27) who have forgotten to send in your 
dues for 1981-82, here's a fact you 
should know: It costs the Association 
$5 a year to print and mail this Emeri-
times to you. Treasurer Al Tuonino 
would be might pleased to hear from 
you. 

Latest membership records show that 
we now have eight Contributing/Life 
($100) Members and 24 Life ($50) 
Members. This adds up to the kind of 
support your Emeriti Association really 
appreciates. 
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